
 
Date: March 29, 2021 
 
From:  Nancy M. Dunbar, MD, Medical Director of Blood Bank 
 Zbigniew M. Szczepiorkowski, Medical Director of Transfusion Medicine Service 
 
To: All DH-Health providers (physicians, associate providers and GME) 
  
Subject: Clarification of Type and Screen Validity 
 
To ensure safe and compatible blood transfusions, type and screen testing for the purposes of 
transfusion is only valid at the testing hospital. This means that patients tested at affiliate hospitals are 
not eligible for transfusion at DHMC, even if the type and screen test is valid at the testing hospital. 
These results will appear in eDH and this situation, while rare, most commonly occurs when patients are 
transferred between hospitals.  
 
To clarify where the type and screen is valid, we have added a new field to the type and screen result: 
 

 
 
In the example above, the test is only valid for New London Hospital. That means the patient requires a 
new type and screen to be eligible for transfusion at DHMC.  
 
In emergent situations where a transfusion is needed before completion of pre-transfusion testing, 
please order a BLOCK RELEASE.  
 
Any questions can be directed to Nancy M. Dunbar, MD at nancy.m.dunbar@hitchcock.org. 
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